Issue 16

Hambleton Church of England Primary School

WISE UP

15 June 2018

www.hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk

Heads Up

Fathers' Day Lunch Tuesday 19 June

Languages Day Parent Sharing Assembly Friday 22 June at **2.15 pm**

World Cup Lunch Thursday 28 June









Thought of the Week

'The best preparation for tomorrow is doing your best todav.

H Jackson Brown Jnr



Geography/History Week

We had a fantastic Geography/History Week last week with each of the classes 'departing' on Monday morning from 'Hambleton Station' to a city or country in the UK and Ireland. They returned on Friday afternoon in time for a super Parent Sharing Assembly where they shared some of their learning. Throughout the week, children took part in activities including school grounds orienteering, modelmaking, ceilidh dancing, Gaelic Football, drama and musical theatre. We also worked for the second time in our 'School Family' groups with the Year 6s and 5s leading their

younger family members in activities. (Pictured is coracle-testing, orienteering and the Family activity). We're already planning similar enrichment weeks for next year!



Over the last two weeks we've had two assemblies and two workshops with the NSPCC. Their mascot Buddy has worked with all the children at an age-appropriate level, helping them to look out for signs of harm and abuse. Your child may well be able to tell you the Childline number: 0800 1111

Lost Property

Once again we have gathered an enormous amount of lost property this term. It will all be displayed in the entrance porch from Wednesday next week. Please have a good look. Also we have a selection of jewellery and keys that have been found. Mrs Shaw has these in the school office. Please call and see her if you feel you may have lost such items.











Great Debate!

Last week a debate took place in the Tawny House of Commons with guest speakers Finn and Bethan. The debate was for or against popular computer games and the impact they are having on children. The children used formal and persuasive language and both sides gave very good points throughout the debate.

We're aware that a number of children in school play the game Fortnite. The Video Standards Council (VSC) has this advice: *In the UK the Video Standards council rate Fortnite as PEGI 12 for frequent scenes of mild violence. It is not suitable for persons under 12 years of age.*

We understand that the online nature of the game means that children could be exposed to offensive language from strangers via the voice or on-screen text chat

Fathers' Day Lunch

We look forward to welcoming the 60 fathers/grandfathers/carers that have pre-booked a lunch for Tuesday 19 June.

A reminder that adults of children in Little Owls, Elf Owls and Barn Owls should arrive at school at 11.45 am for 11:50 lunch. Adults of children in Tawny Owls, Snowy Owls and Eagle Owls should arrive at 12:20 for a 12:25 lunch. For any adults who are attending with **children from both groups**, then these adults **should arrive** for the **earlier lunch** please.

Menu Changes

Because of the Fathers' Day lunch being served on Tuesday, then **Wednesday's menu will change** to the Honey Glazed Chicken and rice which should have been served on Tuesday.

On **Thursday 28 June**, our school cook Mrs Pipes is going to serve a special **World Cup lunch** to link in with the football fever!

The lunch will be burger, chips and beans followed by a football themed dessert.

Friends of Hambleton School

 Tuesday 26 June – meeting at the Owl at 7.30 pm for Year 5/6 parents to form a sub committee to organise the Leavers' disco
Thank you to those parents that attended the last meeting

Summer Fair – CHANGE OF DATE

It is now to be held on **Saturday 14 July 2 pm – 6 pm**. Needed: clean empty jars (no lids), tombola prizes, teddy tombola prizes, volunteers to help

Without help and support for the Friends group, then these events are unable to take place. Please contact Jamie Morrison on 07811 017229 or call at the school office. All prizes etc can be left in the box in the school entrance porch. Thank you.

Hull Animal Welfare Trust Donations

"As part of my Young Leader's award, I am collecting donations of blankets, towels and tinned cat or dog food for the Hull Animal Welfare Trust. This charity run organisation rescues and rehomes cats, dogs and rabbits. Please leave donations in the grey container in the entrance porch. Many thanks." *Adam Styrin*

Donate Old Jewellery

As part of his Young Leader's award, Vincent Binks has set up a jewellery collection box to raise vital funds for the Alzheimer's Society. If you have jewellery that is either broken on longer wanted, whether it's an odd cufflink or earing, or bracelet or necklace that you no longer wear, the Alzheimer's Society can put it to worthy use by recycling it to raise funds in our Old Jewellery Appeal. The money raised will be used to fund projects to continue their work in changing the landscape of dementia forever. The collection will be located in the entrance hall. Thank you.

Fathers' Day Service

On Sunday June 17, a special Fathers' Day Service is to be held at St Mary's Church, Hambleton at 3.30 pm. It is to be a very informal gathering to share cake and a drink to celebrate our 'dads'. All are invited to come as a dad, bring a dad or celebrate our own dad or carer.

Thank You Mrs Durkin

Mrs Durkin is very kindly embarking on her own fundraising for Hambleton CE Primary school by taking part in the York Triathlon on 15 July. You can sponsor her at the following fundraising link https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/julie-durkin?utm_id=2&utm_term=WM6ePwRPp

Messy Church

Messy Church takes place on Sunday 17 June at 10.30am at Hambleton Chapel, Chapel Street. Stories, crafts, songs and food. Everyone is welcome.